Meconopsis Group – Part of the proceedings of the meeting held on 20th November 1999


Meconopsis Group

Part of the report of the third meeting held on 20th November, 1999 at the Royal
Botanic Garden Edinburgh, 10.00-3.30pm

The third meeting of the Group was held at the Royal Botanic Gardens, Edinburgh on 20th November, 1999.  Mervyn Kessell chaired the meeting and over 70 members attended. The main topic of the morning session was naming Meconopsis. Evelyn Stevens illustrated some of the types of problems associated with naming Meconopsis and Christopher Brickell discussed the principles of naming plants and how the problems raised by Evelyn could be addressed. In the afternoon session the main topic was raising Meconopsis from seed.  John Mattingley and Henry Taylor discussed the procedures which they found to be easy and reproducible and then Graeme Butler talked on the variability of the seedlings from an old plant that been grown in isolation for many years.  Cameron Carmichael talked on “Plant Breeder’s Rights”.

Introductory remarks by Mervyn Kessell


Apologies were received from Linda & Dominic Kaye, Sten Beckman, Jeremy Sandys-Winsch, Elizabeth Woollcombe, Anne Chambers, Peter Cox, Thomas Crawford, Diana Davies, Bob Gordon, Margaret Glynn, Dr. Harpur, Matt Heasman, Kwitton Jong, Ron McBeath, John Richards, John Sanders, Maggie Sharp and Maurice Wilkins.


Mervyn said that the Meconopsis Trial Bed was looking good and could be visited later.


A two day meeting was to be held at the Atlantis Leisure Centre in Oban on 29th and 30th April, 2000.  Exhibitors at the meeting would include the National Trust and the Scottish Rock Garden Club and it was hoped that the Meconopsis Group would stage an exhibit.   Anyone willing to help with an exhibit should contact Mervyn.


Accounts
Summaries of the accounts of the Group for the periods Jan.1997 - 8th Sept.1998 

      and 9th Sept. 1998 - 30tgh Sept. 1999 were circulated. These showed a healthy surplus of income over expenditure for both years. 


However, at very short notice, the Royal Botanic Garden (RBGE) had intimated that it was to charge £300 + VAT with immediate effect for hire of the Conference room used by the Group. Evelyn Stevens had explained to the RBGE that going from a rental of £45 to over £300 was untenable, and rather unfair at such very short notice. A reduced fee of £60 + Vat was then negotiated for this third meeting of the Group and Evelyn hoped that a lower rental than £300 + VAT could be negotiated for the future.  John Mitchell said he would try to help with this.


In discussion, members of the Group said that a room of comparable size in Dunblane Hall would cost £50-£60. This venue would have the disadvantage that the Meconopsis Trial Bed could not be visited during a meeting. However, the cost would be more acceptable. Members with suggestions were asked to get in touch with Evelyn Stevens.

      Thanks were expressed to the members helping with various aspects of running the meeting – Peggy Anderson, Paul Matthews, David Tattersfield, James Cobb, Ian Douglas, Margaret and Henry Taylor, members who had brought plants for the 50:50 plant sale, together with Allan Jamieson with his calendars, Helen Kessell, Eileen Goodall, Jane Thomson and Graeme Butler 

The programme was:-
1 “Naming problems – setting the scene” by Evelyn Stevens (report by Evelyn Stevens)

2. “Those names, those names – problems with naming the blue poppies” by Chris Brickell (report compiled by Peggy Anderson & Evelyn Stevens & checked by Chris Brickell).

3. “Raising meconopsis from seed” by John Mattingley and by Margaret and Henry Taylor

(report compiled by Paul Matthews)

4. “Plant Breeders’ Rights” by Cameron Carmichael

Graeme Butler put on a demonstration of seedling variation and also spoke about this - see report of Evelyn Stevens’ talk below.

